Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 7th March, 2015

7pm, Village Hall, Grinshill.

Present:  
 Cllr. Adrian Burr (Chairman)

Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft, Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mrs Suzanne Smith, Cllr. Kevin Brazier and Cllr. Mr. Frank Aspinwall
Clerk:  Mr Graham Bould
Two Parishioners were also present.
16.17. Welcome and Public Session: 
The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed the two Parishioners present from the Village Hall Committee. After a detailed discussion around the activities at the Village Hall members agreed a Section 137 grant of £350 to continue the Parish Councils support for the venture. The Parishioners thanked members for their support and were also updated on the successful grant recently secured by the Parish Council in the drive for transparency within small local administrations. This would have added benefit for the Village Hall in that broad band would be provided at the site to facilitate the updating and refresh of the Parish Council’s website. Cllr P Jones being the lead Parish Council member supporting and taking this project forward. 
16.18. To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval:
Cllr Mr. James Handley, (work), Cpl Neil Conaghan RAF Shawbury (holiday), the apologies were approved.

16.19. To receive declarations of Interest from Members of the Council:
None declared.
16.20. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held the 11/01/16
Cllr.P Jones proposed and Cllr. Mrs S Smith seconded and the Parish Council agreed the minutes unanimously subject to the following amendment minute 16.04 to read Acton Reynald. The Chairman then duly signed the minutes in the presence of Councillors.
16.21. Matters arising from minutes not on the agenda:
None raised.
16.22. Place Plan boundary review:
Cllr P Jones reported on the productive meeting held with Shropshire Council particularly Sue Thomas and Adrian Cooper at Shirehall on the 28/1/16. This clarified the issue of development boundaries within Grinshill which do not exist. The second aspect of the meeting looked at the ‘refresh’ of the plan and how that could be moved forward through the negotiation of modest development sites to support the Village sustainability.
Shropshire would be starting the process again to prepare for SAMDev and any locally agreed development opportunities/sites already agreed between local people and landowners would help the process and strong card against speculative developers. Shropshire acknowledged the good current information available from Grinshill published through the 2015 questionnaire which could act as the catalyst for a Community Plan refresh. This would be further discussed at the sub-committee and brought back before the Parish Council in due course. The Parish Council was also updated on the recent £750 grant success to be matched to some existing resources to help develop the refresh.
16.23. Website:

The Parish Council had been successful under the transparency grant securing £1,747.84. This resource would be used to enhance the public’s access to the information produced by the Parish Council via the web site. Cllr P Jones being the lead Parish Council member supporting and taking this project forward. The first steps are the transfer of information to the Hugo Fox web site to enable this to go live along with wifi access at the Village Hall. This would be supplemented at a later date with the purchase of equipment. 
16.24. Grinshill Village Hall:
This agenda item had been dealt with as part of the Public Session earlier on the agenda

16.25. Highways:

All the highway matters had been reported to Shropshire after the last Parish Council meeting. Members however raised concerns at the length of time that has elapsed in terms of any concrete road safety measures along the A449 between Preston Brockhurst and Hadnall. The Parish Council unanimously agreed that Cllr S Jones local member and Cabinet Lead for Highways along with David Gradwell Area Traffic Engineer North be invited to a site meeting at the A449 to receive a deputation from the Parish Council in terms of road safety measures. It was further agreed that West Mercia Police also be invited to the site meeting.
Other issues raised related to the back lane potholes being filled in and Grove Lane potholes addressed by Scottish Power.
16.26. Financial Matters:
1. The following items were agreed for payment:

	100537
	SALC (training)
	£  40.00

	100538
	Graham Bould (Clerk’s Salary)
	£401.08

	100539
	HMRC (Clerk’s PAYE)
	£  90.60

	100540
	Diane Malley (Payroll)
	£  16.00

	100541
	SALC (training)
	£  60.00

	100542
	Grinshill Village Hall (S137 grant)
	£300.00

	100543
	Grinshill Village Hall (S137 grant)
	£  50.00


2. Section 137 (S137) grants under the local government act 1972.
Members agreed that any S137 grants normally provided to the Church, Village Hall and Newsletter be placed on the March agenda each year for consideration in future, and that further consideration be given to the idea of a grant application for groups.

3. Members agreed that Mr T Collins be engaged for the internal audit.
16.27. Planning Applications:
None had been received since the last Parish Council meeting.
16.30.
Correspondence:  
Members agreed that in terms of the amount of email correspondence received that a by-monthly list be circulated. The first one had been tabled at the meeting for comments and refinements which will be attached to the minute book. After some discussion the Parish Council agreed to the continuation of the email correspondence list, but with any items on highways and SALC training to be circulated directly. In terms of the items highlight Cllr. A Burr agreed to be the representative on the SALC North Shropshire Area Committee and no delegate would attend the Annual Town and Parish Emergency Planning briefing. Cllr. T Wycherley would continue to give direct feedback from the area LJC and Cllr J Handley afforded the opportunity to feedback from the Big Conversation workshop recently attended and organised by Shropshire.  
A letter had been received from Balfours, the Agent acting on behalf of the Acton Reynald Estate in terms of two recent highway concerns. The Agent indicated that the Estate had not been involved or are not responsible for either matters. They also stated that they have no ‘in hand’ farm within the area but highlighted the contact details for future reference of NJR Farming, tenants of the Acton Reynald Home Farm, the details of which are held on file for future reference.
The Clerk had a very productive meeting and additional correspondence with James Thompson from the Sansaw Estate who indicated if any problems arise to contact the Estate Office directly on 01939-211100.
16.31.  Parish Matters:

1. Cllr. A Burr and Cllr. K Brazier agreed to become ‘Highways Champions’
2. Cllr. K Brazier raised the issue of Lowand Villa, High Street, Grinshill enquiring about the schedule of works and when would the site be made safe. The Parish Council agreed to refer the site to Shropshire Planning Enforcement.

3. Cllr P Jones raised the progress with Clive PC in terms of the Queens 90th Birthday on the 11th & 12th June 2016. A commemorative medal was circulated from Tower Mint as a possible household gift as part of the celebrations, this would be discussed with Clive PC. The lighting of the beacon would take place on the 21st April 2016 and Grinshill would look to host a cricket and rounder’s match followed by a BBQ on the 12th June 2016. Cllr P Jones indicated that additional help is required from other members of the Parish Council to support these events. 
4. Cllr. K Brazier raised the situation on the hill in terms of signs and by-laws. Members agreed that both the Sansaw Estate and Shropshire Council be contacted about the situation.
5. Cllr. T Wycherley updated members about the recent LJC meeting attended at which the following topics were highlighted. The Big Conversation, the University in Shrewsbury and shed break-ins at Shawbury.
6. Cllr. K Brazier raised the situation of the Quarryman’s Cottage on the hill. Cllr. T Wycherley agreed to follow up the enquiry.

7. Cllr. Mrs S Smith asked about progress on the new notice board at the Village Hall and the varnishing of the two others. Cllr. T Wycherley agreed to follow up the enquiry.
16.32.  Dates of future meetings:  
9th May (Parish meeting & AGM), 4th July, 5th September, 7th November 2016

9th January (Precept), 6th March & 8th May (Parish meeting & AGM) 2017
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.50 pm.
Signed:

Dated: 9th May 2016.

Graham Bould – Clerk to Grinshill Parish Council 
Email: gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 01952-594758, 07792-300702.
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